For Immediate Release

Friday August 16, 2012

Linda Sloan Announces Retirement from Politics

Edmonton, Alberta - Councillor Linda Sloan will not seek re-election after having served on Edmonton's City Council since 2004.

"It has been an honour to serve Edmontonians and Ward One residents for the past 9 years," she said. "I take pride in our accomplishments as a Council, and am privileged to have made many good memories and friends during my tenure."

Linda has contributed a total of 13 years to political public service in Alberta– first as MLA for Edmonton Riverview (1997 to 2001) and then two terms as City Councillor representing Ward One (2004 – 2013). Prior to her involvement in politics Linda worked as a Registered Nurse.

In addition to her Council responsibilities, Linda has also served on the board of the Alberta Urban Municipalities Association, where she is currently President- a position she will hold until the AUMA's November 2013 convention.

Linda has made a number of contributions over her tenure, the highlights of which are outlined in an attachment accompanying this announcement.

For more information or questions Linda may be reached at 780.496.8110